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Thank you, Mr. President,

The delegation of Poland would like to thank the delegation of Iran for the presentation of their national report and their  participation in the UPR process.
Poland encourages Iran to engage further into meaningful dialogue with international human rights mechanisms and representatives in order to advance the human rights situation in Iran, and respond to the concerns raised by the international community.

In this regard we recommend to issue a standing invitation to the HRC Special procedures.
Poland is concerned with the high number of executions, including executions of minors, carried out in Iran, as well as cases of torture and inhuman treatment or punishment. 

Therefore we recommend introducing moratorium on death penalty with a view to abolish it. Additionally we recommend Iran to  ratify CAT.
We are also concerned with reports of discrimination and harassment of people belonging to religious and ethnic minorities, political opponents or human rights activists, as well as unequal and often discriminatory treatment of women in society. 

We therefore recommend to Iran to ensure respect in law and in practice of the freedom of religion and belief and to ratify CEDAW.
Poland is concerned by the growing number of early/ forced marriages (31 000 in 2013). 
Therefore, we recommend to raise the minimum age of marriage to 18 years and ensure marriage with the legal requirement of  free consent of spouses through amendments to the Civil Code and the Family Protection Law.
I thank you.
